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‘Fiverything looks a mess and

it’s such an inconvenience’

From page 1

“Everything looks a mess and 1it’s
such an inconvenience. The work has
been going on since April already but
it does not seem as if it’s coming to an
end. One would have thought workers
would try and get things done to make
it in time for the number of tourists
heading to Cape Town. Seems like we
were wrong,” Mr Lawson said.

Hout Bay resident, Elizabeth Biss-
chop, said the work seemed to be “tak-
ing forever” with “no hurry to get the
job done”.

“I do not know if there are deadlines
to meet with this job. The holiday sea-
son 1s upon us and we have visitors from
overseas, bus trips during the summer
and Hout Bay needs visitors. Will this
job be done before the builders pack
up at the end of the year?” Ms Bisschop
asked.

She also felt that a new fence was
not needed, saying: “A relatively good
fence was around the perimeter of the
harbour, but has since been removed.
A new fence 1s being put up around the
harbour where the old one was.”

Ms Bisschop also asked who would
maintain the toilets once they were
complete. “A person should be put in

B The toilets at the Hout Bay Harbour
receiving a much-needed face-lift.

charge of taking care of the toilets. It 1s
time Hout Bay Harbour took charge of
itself,” she said.

According to the national Depart-
ment of Public Works, construction is
planned to be completed by December
15 for the slipways upgrade and end
of March 2020 for the infrastructure
upgrades.

The department’s spokesperson,

Thami Mchunu, confirmed that com-
plaints had been received, but said they
were dealt with “case by case”.

“Whenever complaints and or alleg-
ations are received, they are compre-
hensively addressed by the project team
which 1s made up of DPWI and Coega
(the professional service provider and
the contractor),” Mr Mchunu said.

He said various stakeholder meetings
were held, which included the broader
community and tenants. The latest con-
sultation with stakeholders took place
on Friday October 25.

Mr Mchunu played down observa-
tions that the area was an inconvenience
due to construction. “The contractor is
accommodating all harbour users and
the construction areas are demarcated
with clear temporal signs channelling
all harbour users,” he said.

“T'he department will continue to
ensure there are minimal interruptions
during the construction period.”

The department also contirmed that
there were “no hold-ups” with the con-
tract and construction is well within the
approved duration.

“The aforementioned challenges
have been addressed without affecting
the due completion date,” Mr Mchunu
said.
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